Finance Committee Meeting
April 30, 2020 at 7 pm

ZOOM meeting

Participants:  Sorors Michele Dallas (Chair), Lucille Kannick, Pamela Redmon, Naikeema Fields, Joleesa Johnson, and Marion Payne

Soror Dallas opened the meeting with prayer at 7:08 pm.

Topics discussed:

1. Courtesies and Condolences committee has some upcoming obligations that require more funding for a total of $525.  Their current budget has a balance of $170 and 50/50 raffle has a total of $113.  Combining those would mean that total transfer from Contingency would be $242.
a. High school Graduations- Soror Bishop’s son, Soror Holmes’ daughter, and Soror Void’s 2 sons.  ($100 EACH)
b. Birth- Soror Blakes’ daughter ($50)
c. Death- Soror Cora Smith’s husband ($75)
2. Pandemic donations- $1000 from Contingency
a. Sandalwood Pantry @ Queens Chapel-$300

b. Bluffton Family Promise- $300

c. Mercy Mission Thrift shop & pantry- $300

d. Jazz Corner employees- $100 from the chapter plus individual donations from chapter members, not to exceed $300.  If the amount exceeds $300, the amount collected over the $300 would remain in the chapter’s account to be used for a future donation.
3. CFL scholarship transfer-

a. That instead of the previously voted amount of $4520 (in the current budget) to be transferred to the CFL scholarship account, only $1900 would be transferred for 2019-2020.
b. Soror Donna Williams has committed (verbally) to donate to the Scholarship fund $500 to be used for graduation gifts for this year’s GEMS and so that she can take advantage of the tax deductions.  
c. This decision is due to 2 factors: 

i.  this year there are only 2 candidates to receive the scholarship money

ii. Decreased monies raised from fundraising due to pandemic

d. There is currently enough money to cover this year’s awardees.  The fund has $5943.40 as of April 29, 2020

4. CFL Soror Ruby Stroman transfer-

a. That the chapter postpone transfer of any funds this year due to the pandemic’s effect on the stock market

b. This year this fund lost around $800.

c. Put into the budget for 2020-2021 and re-evaluate it later.

5. IAI- that the chapter still donate $200 to National

6. GEMS Graduation gifts-

a. The donation from Soror Donna Williams to the scholarship fund at CFL will make it possible for the each graduating GEMS to get a gift card.  Because $500 less will be transferred to the Scholarship fund, the $500 from Contingency will be transferred to the GEMS budget. With the remaining GEMS balance of $480 plus the additional $500, there will be enough of all 9 graduates to get a gift card.

7. Proposed budget- reviewed line by line
a. Discussed- 
i. Restricted funds in line item 001- these are funds “rolled over” from this year (2019-2020) to next year (2020-2021) since the funds were not utilized. Those “rollover”  funds would be Spring State meeting for $350 and Regional conference for $2350 for a total of $2700.  They are restricted and must be used for attending those specific events in 2020-2021 year.

ii. Only 33 sorors have paid their dues so far.  Budget is based on 40 members.

iii. That fewer donations may be made to the chapter

iv. That Fall State meeting will be cancelled

v. Trophies for SOY and Fortitude will now be included in Founders Day budget

vi. Admin. budget was increased to cover the costs of printing the new P&P manual due to all the changes made, especially dates.
vii. Information and Comm. Budget has increased to cover the monthly costs of ZOOM and the Dropbox.

viii. Membership services is considering having quarterly sisterly luncheons

ix. Retreat may not occurred in person and its budget may be adjusted to reflect that

x. Jazz Corner’s budget was reduced since the focus will be on donations.

xi. Pan-Hellenic Xmas budget was increased to cover the costs of food and Xmas toy donations.

xii. The CFL –scholarship transfer will be $2400 in 2021.  With the current balance, it will still cover 4 scholarships next year.

xiii. The CFL-Ruby Stroman- a transfer of $1000 will occur next year pending review by the chapter.

b. Not discussed but pending-

i. Whether there will be a Junior Jazz Camp

ii. Whether Delta group activities will resume and when

The Finance would like to recommend to the Executive board these items:

1. The transfer of $242 from Contingency to cover the additional items impacting the C&C budget
2. That the chapter transfer $1900 this year to the CFL-Scholarship fund in conjunction with the donation given by Soror Donna Williams
3. That $500 be transferred from Contingency to the GEMS budget for graduation gifts

4. That the 2020-2021 proposed budget be accepted

The meeting ended at 8:40 pm.

